Freedom of Information Act 2000 – S74 fines for utility works that overrun
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
The number and value of charges made under Section 74 of the New Roads and Street Works Act 1991 for the following financial years:
2012/2013, 2013/14, 2014/15, 2015/16, 2016/2017
Please include the utility firm, total days overrun, the date and amount of the charge
I would like to receive the information in a spreadsheet format under the following headings:
Utility firm

Total days overrun

Date of charge

Total amount of charge

You clarified:
In addition to the number of charges given to each statuary undertaker/utility firm, please supply the number of openings or jobs the firm worked on for the financial year.

Where your authority operates a permit scheme instead of S74 charges, please provide the statuary undertaker, number of charges and the total amount for each financial year instead.
Answer: Please see information in the attached spreadsheets.  
Our overrun fines are kept in calendar years rather than financial years.

Total days overrun is not recorded in a reportable format on our database.  To collate this information would take a significant amount of time and exceed the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending 2.5 working days in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

For 2017 we received the following job starts:

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

